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Camden Vicinage to Hold Opening of Court  

and Memorial Ceremony 

 
The Camden Vicinage and the Camden County Bar Association will conduct an 

opening ceremony for the new court year and a memorial service on Monday, 

Sept. 21 for members and former members of the bar association who passed 

away during the prior court year.  

 

Beginning at 9 a.m., the ceremony will take place virtually, via Zoom. 

 

Assignment Judge Deborah Silverman Katz will preside over the ceremony, with 

bar association officers and trustees coordinating the presentations. This year, the 

memorial service will pay tribute to U.S. District Judge Jerome B. Simandle and 

Superior Court Judges Charles A. Little, Sr. and Samuel Natal, as well as bar 

members Frank Thatcher, Michael P. Albano, Richard DeMichele and Benjamin 

Goldstein. 

 

“With this ceremony, the Judiciary and members of the bar will celebrate the lives 

of these departed members and recognize the importance and integrity of our legal 

system,” Judge Silverman Katz said.  

 

The ceremony can be accessed here. 
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